MDOC Committee Meeting, Monday 12th November 2012 at the Poynton Sports Club

Minutes
1.  Present: David McCann (Chair), Margaret Gregory (Secretary), Sue Birkinshaw, Julie Brook, Steve Dempsey, Stephen Fellbaum, Andrew Gregory, Trevor Hindle, Steve Lang, Peter Lomas, Eddie Speak, Kath Speak.
2.  Apologies: John Britton, Matthew Fellbaum, Frank Rose

3.  Minutes of the last meeting: These were circulated but one error has come to light: The New Year Social is on Saturday January 12th.  This was been corrected and the minutes were signed by the chairman.

4.  Financial Report: The accounts for September and October 2012 had been circulated by the treasurer.  The minibus account for the last financial year arrived after the close of the year.  This means that the account for this year is likely to include double the ‘real’ total for the minibus.  The Audit of accounts for the last financial year is still pending.

5.  AGM review: The venue was excellent and we will be happy to use it again.

6.  Coming Events: Sue Birkinshaw had circulated a list of the events planned for the next year.  There is a small change in the format for the two-part Saturday morning Spring series.  Volunteers are needed for organising and planning.  Sue has applied for permission to use Macclesfield Forest for an event in Autumn 2013. We also discussed possible events in Stockport, Bosley, and Dovestones.  In June 2014 we are having the City of Manchester urban event and need a nearby event for the Saturday. Watergrove or Piethorne were suggested.

7.  Events subgroup: It was agreed that we should have an events subgroup. Sue Birkinshaw will be the initial convenor.  Steve Lang agreed to join the subgroup, but will no longer attend full committee meetings. Vicky Thornton and John Britton were also suggested. Dave McCann to approach them.

8.  Ash Dieback disease: The advice from DEFRA is that the disease mainly spreads through windborne spores, but we want to do our best to reduce the spread of this and other diseases. We therefore agree to display a notice at events suggesting that shoes should be washed between events.

9.  Review of Errwood:  The event went well and MDOC members gave excellent help.  There were some problems resulting from the chain of communication to the land users not working as expected.  We thank Steve Fellbaum, Vicky Thornton and Brian Shaw, the controller, for coping with these at short notice.  The lamb burgers were good and the caterers would be welcome at another event.

10.  Charges for events:  To the next meeting

11.  NWOA AGM & CDM: Andrew Gregory attended as the club delegate. There is a need for more level B and C controllers. (We have two members upgrading). 

Lakes 5 2014 Areas have been found including reserve areas. If possible NWOA would like to have a volunteer for an event director, but if a suitable person is not available it was agreed to advertise for a part time paid post.

MEROC is disbanding as their membership had dropped. Ainsdale and Formby areas have been transferred to DEE.

NW Fixture List   Clubs will no longer receive a printed list for distribution. A list will be emailed to a club representative every two months or so.  This list can be distributed as it is or customized to better meet the needs of particular clubs. Andrew showed an adapted list including SYO, EPOC and WCH events but not WCOC and BL that would meet the needs of most MDOC members.

NW O League  This has been discontinued as there was not a volunteer to coordinate it.

Finance and Participation see under the report of the next item.

North West Development Officer MDOC has not yet made full use of the time on offer from Hamish Willis to support coaching and development in the club. David McCann is to discuss this with Steve Vernon.

12.  BOF Association and Club Conference: Attended by Sue Birkinshaw and David McCann.  Limelight Sports is an organization specializing in high visibility participation events. BOF have agreed to work with them as Sport England require us to increase our participation rates and to ensure that developments match the wishes of orienteers.  This was also discussed at the NWOA.  BOF is dependent for much of its money on grants from Sport England.

13. Clubmark: The file is now ready to go for audit.  We wish to thank Rae Lomas for her work.

14.  Publicity and marketing: David McCann & Sue Birkinshaw.  The project requires us to decide on target groups and objectives.  Our objective is to reverse the recent decline in the numbers of orienteers, we thought this might be most effectively done by targeting families, but it is important that we also keep the image of orienteering as a running sport. We think that we should prioritise publicity for the Lyme Park introductory events, in particular looking for ways to hand out leaflets and posters in the area during April.

Other suggestions: Look at the EPOC Big Orienteering Adventure Day as a model. (I have emailed to ask how it went - M.)
Use simplified maps for shorter courses

Use the BBC ‘Whats On’ website to advertise events.

Bring back the badge scheme for juniors

Paid advertisements in local papers

Fully prepared articles for local papers

“Orienteering here next week” or similar banners for event venues 

15.  WOC request for assistance. We are willing to help with the World Orienteering Championships which are running alongside the Scottish Six Days in 2015.  We are unsure how our assistance will fit in with participation in the Six Days. We think that we are best able to offer a block of help on one day rather that one job throughout the competition.

16. Club Mailings: As the NW fixture list is no longer arriving every two months the timing of club mailings is now more open to meet our needs.  It is suggested that the usual pattern should be five mailings a year with the Newsletter and any other information required. These would probably be in February, April, June, September and December.

17. Development Plan: There was no time to take this item.  It was suggested that we should hold a special meeting but we did not fix a date.

18.  Website: Nothing to report

19. Club Kit  Trevor Hindle had brought a sample before- and after-O top to the last Wednesday run, a junior training event and the committee meeting.   We agreed to go ahead and adopt the top which is expected to cost £18 +. Trevor was authorized to buy 10 or 12 in a variety of sizes. A photo will be included in the next newsletter

20. Who Does What?  The list will be circulated to members for information and inspiration.

21. AOB

How can we maintain the impetus of the Monday evening events at Hazel Grove? David McCann to report in December.

Changes in SI systems.  Eddie Speak to circulate a simplified version of the new instructions.

First Aid: There was a successful course on Saturday with ten members present.  A full list of First Aiders should be available to event organizers, together with qualification dates.

Dan Riley is doing navigation training on Crowden for fell runners.

